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SUBMISSION ON EXTENSION TO THE PART 10 EFFECTIVE DATE 

1 Orion New Zealand Limited (Orion) welcomes the opportunity to comment on the 

“Extension to the Part 10 effective date” consultation paper (the paper) released by 

the Authority in April 2013. 

2 This submission is in two parts: 

 comments on relevant parts of the paper; and 

 responses to the Authority’s questions. 

General comments 

3 While we appreciate that the implementation of part 10 code changes has been a very 

long process, we are pleased that the Authority is considering extending the effective 

date. 

4 Orion supports the proposed extension to 29th August 2013 and consider that, should 

some of the participants that are most affected by these changes consider that the 

effective date should be delayed beyond the 29th August 2013, that the Authority 

should also consider this favourably.  We note the recent media release comment in 

Energy News:  

“TrustPower expects it too will meet the deadline with proper systems in place. It had warned 

that the industry could face a ‘train wreck’ if each company’s systems were not properly tested 

prior to the launch.  

5 We consider that the costs of fixing in arrears issues caused by implementing 

changes when participants are not ready are likely to exceed any costs of delay.  In 
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addition the harm done to the Industry reputation and loss of customer confidence 

from a failed switching experience could far exceed any costs of delay.  

6 We are concerned that the Authority does not intend to consider a further extension to 

the effective date beyond 29th August 2013.  Rather, if a participant is not ready, this 

will be treated as a breach of the Code, with the potential that a formal complaint will 

be laid with the Rulings Panel.  We consider that this approach would not be helpful 

and it is far better that the Authority should encourage participants that are having 

difficulty in meeting the required deadline to come forward and for the Authority to 

work with them to meet an achievable deadline rather than risk inconveniencing 

customers.  Particularly as there have been a number of changes to the Part 10 code 

throughout the process including amendments to the Code prior to it even going live.  

We note in this respect the memo released by the Authority as late as the 17th April 

2013 seeking industry feedback on the implementation of an additional status reason 

code.  This proposed change if accepted is to be implemented after the current 6th  

June 2013 Part 10 go live date. 

Concluding remarks 

7 Thank you for the opportunity to make this submission.  Orion does not consider that 

any part of this submission is confidential.  If you have any questions please contact 

Dennis Jones, DDI 03 363 9526, email dennis.jones@oriongroup.co.nz.  

Yours sincerely 

 

Dennis Jones 

Industry Developments Manager 
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Appendix: Responses to the Authority’s questions 

 
 

Question 
No. 

Question Response 

Q 1 Do you agree with the proposed amendment 

to change the date on which the new part 10 

comes into effect from 6 June 2013 to 29 

August 2013?  If not, please provide reasons. 

Orion agrees with the proposed 

amendment to change the date on 

which the new part 10 comes into effect 

from 6 June 2013 to 29 August 2013.  

We also consider that should some of 

the participants that are most affected 

by these changes consider that the 

effective date should be delayed 

beyond the 29th August 2013 that the 

Authority should also consider this 

favourably.  We see a reasonable delay 

to ensure a smooth transition is 

preferable to a flawed implementation 

process.  

Q 2 What is your estimate of the additional project 

and resource costs that you expect to incur (if 

any) if the effective date is extended to 29 

august 2013?  

We believe that extending the effective 

date to 29 August 2013 or even beyond 

may actually result in a cost saving.   

We consider that the costs of fixing in 

arrears issues caused by implementing 

changes when participants are not 

ready are likely to exceed any costs of 

delay.  In addition the harm done to the 

Industry reputation and loss of 

customer confidence from a failed 

switching experience could far exceed 

any costs of delay.  

 


